
To the ASID Board,  

 

My name is Teagan Robinson and I’m a current graduate Interior Architecture and Design 
student at Drexel University. I have been looking for an opportunity to get more involved in the industry, 
so of course I was very excited to hear that ASID is looking for a new student representative. I believe 
that this position will not only benefit myself in terms of furthering my career, but will also give me the 
chance to give back to the community of people who have gotten me this far: my professors, mentors, 
classmates, and colleagues. ASID excels at supporting designers and advancing our field, and that’s 
exactly the kind of mission I would like to be a part of.  

As a student representative, I will be thorough and organized. This work ethic is reflected not 
only in my detail-oriented design projects, but also in my resume. Not only did I finish my undergraduate 
studies early, I also graduated with honors. I currently hold a 3.9 GPA at Drexel, some semesters having 
been a 4.0 on their own. In other words, outside of the creative side of design, I am also punctual and 
self-motivated.  

While I am still learning the ins and outs of the industry, I do have experience working in the real 
world. I completed a summer internship last year at the AD100 firm Ashe Leandro in New York City. This 
experience exposed me to the social side of the job that is very hard to teach in school: how to talk to 
designers and reps, how to communicate and work with large groups, and how to maintain professional 
relationships. With these skills and more, I believe I am an excellent candidate for this position.  

I look forward to hearing back from you. Thank you for your time.  

 

Sincerely,  

Teagan Robinson  

https://teaganrobinson.myportfolio.com/

